
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
November 15, 1933 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Carson, Ross, Oates, 
Boston, Roberts, Hall, and President Holcombe. City Attorney Bowie 
was absent. City Manager Soderstrum and City Clerk Tomlinson were 
present. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held November 1st were 
read and approved. 
 
 The matter of burning leaves was brought up and discussed. A 

number of people had complained about the smoke in the evening 
hanging over the City, and making it disagreeable for people 
afflicted with asthma, and nose and throat troubles. The Council 
suggested that the citizens be requested to burn their leaves 
early in the day, so that the smoke would be cleared away by 
night, and also that everyone wait until the leaves are dry before 
burning them. 
 
 Mr. Soderstrum reported that he had spent $22,518.67 of the 
$25,000 appropriated for the lining of one-fourth of the 
reservoir, and that the unit could not be completed without an 
additional appropriation. The emergency ordinance entitled, "AN 
EMERGENCY ORDINANCE PROVIDING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE WATER 
DEPARTMENT", was introduced and read: 

 
 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Carson that the ordinance entitled "AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE 
PROVIDING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE WATER DEPARTMENT", be passed 
and adopted as an emergency ordinance, numbered 507, and 
published. Roll was called on the motion, and all members of the 
Council voted Aye. The President declared the motion carried, and 
the ordinance duly passed and adopted as an emergency. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Roberts that the levy for 1934 be fixed at fourteen mill ($.014) 
for General funds, and that the City Clerk be instructed to 
certify this amount to the County Assessor, and County Clerk. Roll 
was called with the following result: Councilmen voting AYE, 

Carson, Ross, Oates, Boston, Roberts, Hall, and Holcombe. All of 
the Councilmen voting AYE, the President declared the motion 
carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Oates that the meeting adjourn until Thursday evening, November 
23rd, at 7:30 o'clock P. M. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


